Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Environmental Health
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64E-11.003
Food Hygiene Standards

The Department of Health hereby gives notice: 

On November 13, 2023, the Department of Health issued an order in response to a petition for a variance filed on February 23, 2023, by Haik Khachatryan, on behalf of OCW of Vineland, LLC, d/b/a Open Container seeking a permanent variance from paragraph 64E-11.003(5)(c), Florida Administrative Code. The variance request for the following location: 8200 Vineland Ave. 281, Orlando, Florida, 32821. Notice of the petition was published March 17, 2023, in Issue 49, Number 53, of the Florida Administrative Register.

The Department found the Petitioner did not demonstrate the underlying intent of the statute. Therefore, pursuant to the requirements of section 120.542(2), Florida Statutes, the Department DENIED the Petitioner's request for a permanent variance.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Agency Clerk, Department of Health, Office of the General Counsel, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin A02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1703.

